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RI President Holger Knaack’s theme for 
2020-21, Rotary Opens Opportunities, 
asks Rotarians to create opportunities 
that strengthen their leadership, help 

put service ideas into action, and     
improve the lives of those in need.  

  

The Port Wheel 

 

The Rotary Club of Port   
Macquarie 

P.O. Box 136, Port Macquarie 
NSW 2444 

 

 President - Elizabeth 

Fielding 

 President-Elect -   

 Immediate Past President -  

Bob Cleland 

 Vice President - Glenda Barber 

 Secretary - Geoff Slack 

 Treasurer - Frank Moxon 

 Club Service Director                      

- John Oxley 

 Community Service Director 

- Phil Perry 

 International Service       

Director - Ray Hodgson 

 Vocational Service Director   

- Neil Porter 

 Youth Service Director          

-  Diana Gammon 

 Membership Director            

-      
 

 Club Meetings each 

Wednesday @             

Port Panthers                 
6pm for 6-30pm start. 

 

 Apologies or bookings 

to -  Frank Moxon 

 Phone 0413 349 144 

 Email -                                

pamoxy@gmail.com                            
 

 Club Bank Details 

BSB 932-000 
a/c 500 186 792 

  

 Past District Governors -      

Roger Dulhunty 1969-70;      
Ivan Meldrum 1975-76; 

Laurie Barber 2006-07;               
District Governor  -  2020-21  

Debbie Loveday 
District Governor Elect - 2021-22 

David Mayne 
 

 Bulletin Editor                                   

- Kerry Medway   
kerry@kerrymedway.org 

In our 73rd Year 
 

 

 

A Great Year Ahead 
for President       

Elizabeth & team 
Elizabeth’s Objectives for this year -  

1. Enhance Club Engagement 

2. Collaboration between local Rotary Clubs 
& Rotaract. 

3. Heighten the Rotary profile in the       
community. 

4. Embrace new ideas. 
 

Our new club board 2020-21 

Past President Bob trying to 
place the President’s chain 

on Incoming President  

Elizabeth whilst observing 
‘social distancing’! 



Club program  
Date      Program           Speaker         Program Chair    Welcomer    My Story    Inter.Toast Fascinating Fact Sergeant 

If you are unable to fulfil your role, swap with someone & advise &  Bull Editor - Kerry Medway 
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Come dressed 
in your Xmas 

clobber  
 

DG Debbie 

    
Phil Perry 

 

 
 

Neil Porter 
 
 
 

Lorryl Rumble 
- Fuller 

 
 
 

 
Kerry Medway 

 
 

Kerry Medway 
 

Sam      
Openshaw 

 

 
 

Fred O’Toole 
 
 

Ted Giblin 

 

President    
Elizabeth 

 
 

Alastair Moss 
 
 

Pres. Elizabeth 

 

 Diana            
Gammon 

 
Frank 

Gaukroger 
 

Gerald 
Haynes 

BIRTHDAYS 
July 2020            

  03/07 - Gil Padarin-

Innes 

 08/07 - Frank 

Gaukroger 

 10/07 - Mavis Wallace 

 15/07 - Phil Brown 

 16/07 - Frank Moxon 

 20/07 - Barbara 

McMahon 

 22/07 - Adam Rumble 

 31/07 - Heather 

Mayne 
 

 ANNIVERSARIES 
        July 2020     

  14/07 - Neil & Sue 

Porter 

 27/07 - Lorryl & Glyn 

Rumble-Fuller 
  

  
 

    
 

Club Assembly 
 

 

 
Christmas in July 

 
 
 

District Governor 
Debbie Loveday  

  

 July 
8th 

 
 

July 
15th 

 
July 
22nd 

 
July 
29th 

Note these Dates - in your diary -   

 August 15 - 22 -  RYLA (new date) 

 September 18 - Rotary Golf Day 

 March 12 - 14 , 2021 - District  9650           

Conference in Port Macquarie 

 

 

Frank Moxon PHF 
 

Club members were thrilled at 
our Changeover last week to 

see Frank Moxon awarded a 

Paul Harris Fellow. Frank is 
currently our Club Treasurer & 

Attendance Officer. 
Frank writes - "From the time 
I was Commissioned as a  
Salvation Army Officer I had a         
connection with Rotary. In the 
early days it was a               
collaboration to cover the Red 
Shield Appeal Doorknock with 
the occasional working       
together in common         
community events.  My first membership was in the Dubbo Rotary 
Club for a couple of years where the principal fundraiser was the 
selling of roast pork (possibly because in the club was a pig 
farmer) sandwiches at the Annual Show and other community 
events.  

I was then transferred to Nambour and as I wasn’t the only     
Salvation Army Officer in the district I was unable to join because 
of the classification rules until chartering of the Nambour Sunrise 
Club to which I was a foundational member. We met at the Big 
Pineapple a most enjoyable time.  A number of new appointments 
came with limited opportunity to be involved in Rotary until my 
final appointment to Bethany Aged Care.  When Fred O’Toole 
came to visit in my office I realised that this Club was the club for 
me.” Frank has been a member of our club since 2011.               

Congratulations Frank. Well deserved. 

Three Resignations 
Sadly we have had three resignations - John Sheppard, Ian   

Cropper & Lee Krahe. More about these Rotarians in future. 

* 

 Tonight’s International Toast was presented by 

Kerry Medway to the R/C of Dondo in 
Mozambique. Thanks Sandra Adams for preparing 
this & also for acting as Sergeant tonight. 

 Social on Sat 11th July. See program. RSVP to 

Sam Openshaw by July 9th. More info next week. 
There will be no club meeting on July 15th. 

 Tonight’s speaker was Noel Heffernan.   

Speaking on 40 years of advocating for people with 
disabilities. More info on this very entertaining talk 
in next weeks bulletin. 

 Record sales at the Rotary Bookshop last   

Saturday. Takings were a new record $943-00. Last 
year the bookshop raised over $30,000 which was 
distributed amongst many charities & towards the 
work of Rotary. Well done Valda & teams. 

 Diana Gammon reported that a team from our 

club & Westport R/C will be attending the Westport 
H/S campus tomorrow to launch a Robotic        
program. 

  

Final MYSTERY SAYING ANSWERS   

21 22. 21. Back bone 
22. Out of the 
question 

 

Mavis Wallace 
 

 
 

Glenda Barber 
 
 

Sandra    
Adams 

Club     
Members 
caught on 

candid   
camera -  

Lorryl Rumble on 
Zoom looking like a 

Catholic Nun. She 
looks as happy as 

one too!!!! 

Our final winner was - Joan Moss. Thanks to ALL who played. 

Frank Moxon - Paul Harris  
Fellow 2020 

No meeting in leiu of a Social luncheon on Saturday 11th July at Coopers Bar & Grill, Wauchope. RSVP to Sam Openshaw by July 9th 


